
September 27, 2022
9200 Basil Court
Largo, MD 20774
Virtual Hearing

THE BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS MET IN AN ADMINISTRATIVE VOTING 
SESSION:

PRESENT: Daphne Turpin Forbes, Chair
Armando Camacho, Vice Chair

Tammie Norman, Commissioner
Dennis Smith, Commissioner

Tammy Sparkman, Commissioner
Jason DeLoach, Counsel

Terence Sheppard, Director
Robert Clark, Chief Liquor Inspector

Cristian Mendoza, Deputy Chief Liquor Inspector
Johnny Toles, Deputy Chief Liquor Inspector

Leonard Vauss, Administrative Assistant
Patricia Bell, Administrative Manager

Katrice James, Administrative Aide
Alecia Hughes, Administrative Aide

In the matter of t/a Eastern Beer & Wine Azteca Restaurant, the Board reviewed an alleged 
Change in Mode of Operation violation.
Commissioner Camacho moved to show cause the establishment, seconded by Commissioner Norman, 
and approved by unanimous consent.

In the matter of t/a Terrapin Turf, the Board reviewed an alleged Beverages from Faucets, 
Spigots, Etc. Labeling violation.
Commissioner Camacho moved to show cause the establishment, seconded by Commissioner Norman, 
and approved by unanimous consent.

In the matter of t/a Tropicana Grill & Food Market, the Board reviewed a letter dated August 
23, 2022, regarding a request to withdraw the prior application which was continued from October 27, 
2020.
The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent to approve the request to withdraw the prior 
application. 

In the matter of t/a Sheriff Road Carry-Out and Beer and Wine, the Board reviewed a letter 
dated September 14, 2022, regarding notification that the establishment will be closed for 45-60 days to 
complete all required repairs by DPIE. 
The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent to approve the request to allow the establishment to 
close to make repairs.
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In the matter of t/a Mason’s Restaurant & Lounge, the Board reviewed a letter dated 
September 14, 2022, regarding a request to approve an additional one-hundred twenty (120) days to 
effectuate the license.
The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent to approve the additional one-hundred twenty (120) 
days to effectuate the license.

In the matter of t/a Golden Palace Restaurant and Lounge, the Board reviewed a letter dated 
September 19, 2022, regarding a request to approve an additional one-hundred twenty (120) days to 
effectuate the license. 
The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent to approve the additional one-hundred twenty (120) 
days to effectuate the license, and that this will be the last approval for such requests.

In the matter of t/a Artful N Soul, the Board reviewed a letter dated September 22, 2022,
regarding a request to postpone the hearing and continue the matter at the next hearing to allow 
additional time to meet with the City of Mount Rainier and its community. 
The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent to postpone the matter until the next available hearing.

In the matter of t/a Sidney Mudd Lodge, 2022 Renewal/Transfer. A request for a $1,000 
extension refund fee.
The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent that the establishment does not have a properly issued 
license, and that it must apply for a license under the newly established LLC.  In addition, the 
establishment must cease serving alcohol immediately.  The Board will reconsider the refund request 
after a new license has been issued.

In the matter of t/a Bell’s Drive-In Liquors, the Board reviewed emailed dated September 23, 
2022, from attorney Benjamin Carter regarding a request to withdraw the application for Special Sunday
Sales Permit.
The Commissioners noted the request to withdraw the application for a Special Sunday Sales Permit.

The Commissioners voted by unanimous consent to approve the minutes for the Regular Voting 
Session and the Administrative Voting Session from September 14, 2022, and the Regular Voting 
Session from April 13, 2022.

The Commissioners took notice of the upcoming scheduled meetings:
a. October 5, 2022
b. October 25, 2022
c. November 9, 2022
d. November 15, 2022
e. December 7, 2022
f. December 20, 2022

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia L. Bell
Administrative Manager




